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Things here in France are going well. It's
been an interesting and productive
summer! One of the major changes over
the past couple of months has been the
governmental implementation of new
restrictions out of fear of a fourth wave of
Covid. These restrictions hinder the
movement of anyone not vaccinated, so
while Adie and [ were on the fence about
getting the jab, we realized ministry and
life here would become difficult if we
didn’t. God has given us peace about the
situation so far and thankfully church is
still open and while social distancing and
face mask rules still apply, we are grateful
no other limitations were placed on us
gathering to worship!

In our last newsletter, we shared the
exciting news of Eunice receiving Christ.
Since that time, I've had the opportunity to
start discipling her. I would ask that you
continue to pray that she’ll grow in her
newfound faith and seek God with all her
heart! Eunice is here in France with her

eight-year-old daughter, Treasure, seeking
residency. Our church was able to sponsor
her this summer to attend junior camp. It
was her first time being away from her
mom and her first experience at camp. We
praise the Lord for great Christian camps
that teach God’s word. While Treasure
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hasn’t yet decided to follow Christ, we are
praying she’ll soon understand and accept
Jesus!

Please pray for Sandra and Miracle. Both
ladies are from Nigeria and are seeking
residency. Sandra is someone that Danny
reached before we arrived last fall and
Miracle is a friend of hers who recently
started attending services. Since her visit,
we’'ve been able to hold several Bible
studies and present the gospel on multiple
occasions. She isn’t saved yet, but we are
praying that she too will soon decide to
give her heart to Christ!

Sadly, last Sunday, we said goodbye to one
of our faithful men, Rene. Over the last six
months, I've really gotten to know Rene
and seen God work in his life. He's in a
tough place as he’s separated from his
family who are back in Congo. Our prayer
is that he’ll hold on to the teaching he’s
received, continue to grow, and find a good
church in Nancy where he has relocated.

In closing, Adie and I want to thank you for
your generosity, faithfulness, and prayers.
We are so grateful that God has given us
the opportunity to minister here in France
and are thankful for all those who help
make serving the Lord here possible!




